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A MESSAGE FROM

Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright

Dear Neighbor, 

Happy Passover, Chag Sameach, and Happy Easter!  To all who will
 celebrate, I wish you and yours a holiday that is rich with meaning and
 filled with joy!

As we are working diligently to pass a state budget, please stay tuned
 for further updates.  I continue to support programs that will benefit
 our community including funding for the MTA, aid for our schools and
 services for our seniors.   

Stay in touch with my office about any issues that are important to
 you.  As always, we are just a visit, call or email away.

Sincerely,

REBECCA A. SEAWRIGHT

IN ALBANY

Seawright Speaks at Press Conference
 in Support of Glick Bill to Increase
 Speed Cameras in New York City
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Seawright stands with grandmother Joan Dean who lost her grandson
 Sammy Cohen Eckstein in a traffic crash. Ms. Dean advocates for safer

 streets with Families for Safe Streets.  

Advocates and families of traffic crash victims rallied on the Million Dollar
 Staircase at the state capitol in Albany alongside state elected officials to call for
 the extension and expansion of New York City's
speed safety camera program.

“I commend my colleague Assembly Member Deborah Glick for fighting for the
 safety of our children in school zones by introducing a bill to reduce incidents of
 speeding, as well as Transportation Alternatives and Families for Safe Streets
 for their advocacy on this important issue. Having one hundred and forty speed
 cameras around all New
York City schools is just not good enough. The safety
 of our children is a priority and not just when school is open. We need to do
 more to prevent road tragedies near schools, and that
 means making this bill a reality,” said Assembly
 Member Rebecca Seawright. 

Speed safety cameras are proven to reduce speeding,
 and advocates believe more of New York City's schools
 should be covered by this life-saving technology. Safety
 advocates are calling on the state legislature and
 Governor Cuomo to ensure a provision for speed safety
 cameras is included in the state budget. The City's
 speed safety camera authorization will expire in June
 without action in Albany.

Census Citizenship Question Will
 Lead to Undercounting, Loss of

 Federal Funding
Seawright commented, “The importance of an accurate and full Census count
 cannot be overstated. Census data is used to allocate hundreds of billions of
 dollars in federal funding for education, health, transportation and social safety
 net programs – not to mention the number of representatives we have in
 Congress.

That’s why the Trump administration’s decision to include a citizenship question
 on the 2020 Census will hurt communities ­ – especially immigrant communities
 and communities of color – throughout New York State. It will undoubtedly
 reduce Census participation for fear that this information will be used to further
 the
federal government’s anti-immigrant agenda.

And let’s be clear: This policy conflicts with the values of New York State, a place
 that proudly boasts such symbols of hope and inclusion as Ellis Island and the
 Statue of Liberty. For over 200 years, our state has provided a home for millions
 of immigrant families seeking a better life. Immigration is a fundamental part of
 the American
Dream and a testament to the promise our great nation holds.
 Hostility to immigrants is not welcome here, and I strongly urge the federal
 government to reverse its decision so our country can have a fair, accurate
 Census. Everyone should be counted.”
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Council Member Ben Kallos and Assembly Member Seawright at the March for
 Our Lives.

Assembly Member Michael Blake, Senator Michael Gianaris, New York City
 Public Advocate Letitia James, Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright, Council

 Member Helen Rosenthal, Council Member Margaret Chin, Council Member Ben
 Kallos, Manhattan Borough President Gale Brewer and Council Speaker Corey

 Johnson showing support for the students at the march.
 

Seawright's daughter, Haley. 

Council Member Carlina Rivera and Seawright.

Seawright, Rep. Maloney and Lt. Governor Kathy Hochul in the March For Our
 Lives.



Thank you to Congresswoman Maloney for being an advocate on gun violence
 prevention and hosting a "listening session" this week to hear from her student

 constituents. 

PS 158 Annual Auction

Assistant Principal Janis Lao, Assembly Member Seawright, Principal Dina
 Ercolano, Auction Chair and Council Member Kallos.

Yorkville Community School



Principal Samantha Kaplan, Council Member Ben Kallos, Assembly Member
 Seawright and Manhattan Borough President Gale Brewer.

PTA Moms and Activists

Seawright Attends Annual Carl
 Schurz Park Conservancy Easter

 Egg Hunt

Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright with three of hundreds of children who
 enjoyed the
annual Carl Schurz Park Conservancy Easter Egg Hunt ‎. Thirty-six
 thousand eggs were available to the eager young hunters, bringing joy and good
 cheer to the holiday season.

The Fight for the Queensboro Oval
 Continues

 

As featured in...

The Upper East Side Patch



Queensboro Oval Will Not Become A
 Park, City Says

Recently, the community was alerted to the fact that the Park's Department has
 issued a 10 year RFP for the Queensboro Oval Space, an opportunity for the
 private Sutton Tennis Club to remain in the space.  The Queensboro Oval is a 1-
acre park below the 59th Street Bridge which currently operates as a private
 tennis bubble for 9 months of the year. 
Since 2016, Seawright has been
 working with Community Board 8 members, residents, local elected officials and
 the Park's Department to determine what should be done with the space once
 the Tennis Club contract expired.  They rallied together to return the park back
 to public use, year round and Community Board 8’s Parks and Recreation
 committee passed a resolution to return the park to the public, year-round.  The
 Park's Department decision is disapointing and is contrary to
the discussions
 that were had with community members.  Assembly Member Seawright signed
 onto Senator Krueger's letter below to request an explanation and
 reconsideration of the decision. 

https://patch.com/new-york/upper-east-side-nyc/queensboro-oval-will-not-become-park-city-says?utm_source=newsletter-daily&utm_medium=email&utm_term=community%20corner&utm_campaign=newsletter&utm_content=article-topstories&utm_slot=1
https://patch.com/new-york/upper-east-side-nyc/queensboro-oval-will-not-become-park-city-says?utm_source=newsletter-daily&utm_medium=email&utm_term=community%20corner&utm_campaign=newsletter&utm_content=article-topstories&utm_slot=1


Seawright Opposes Transfer of Air
 rights at 1297-1299 Third Avenue

Developers for 203 East 74th Street and 1297-1299 Third Avenue have applied
 to the BSA, Board of Standards and Appeals to transfer development rights (“air
 rights”) from 203 East 74th Street to 1297-1299 Third Avenue.

Because 203 East 74th Street required a Variance for its construction, it must
 seek approval from the Board of Standards and Appeals to transfer its unused
 development rights to the adjacent development site.  The Community Board 8
 Housing Committee and the full board voted unanimously to disaprove the
 transfer of air rights,
citing their past two resolutions in favor of a 210-foot height
 limit for First, Second, Third and York Avenues as the reason for their
 disaproval.  The development as it is currently proposed on Third Avenue
 exceeds the 210 ft. limit and any transfer of air rights would result in an even
 taller building.     

Seawright Opposes Lifting FAR Cap
This session in Albany, there has been a move by the Senate to remove the 12
 FAR (Floor Area Ratio) cap on residential buildings in New York City.  Floor area
 ratio (FAR) is the ratio of a building's total floor area (gross floor area) to the size
 of the piece of land upon which it is built.  Assembly
Member Seawright and the
 local Community Board 8 have continuously opposed the lifting of a cap which
 would be detrimental to the Upper East Side and Yorkville.  At the full board
 meeting, Community Board 8 passed a resolution to unanimously approve
 keeping the 12FAR cap on residential development.  Seawright continues to
 oppose lifting the cap in Albany to support the Community Board 8 resolution. 
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World War One Centennial
 Commemoration & Celebration of

 Medal of Honor Recipient Sgt. Alvin
 York

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=44dakekt02k6n65mkm23n7scog%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America%2FNew_York






 





 



TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY

Please find this weekend and next week’s subway service advisories.

 March 30- April 2

April 2- April 6

NYC Ferry released new spring 2018 schedules for all existing routes,
 effective April 2nd.

Astoria Route

CONSTRUCTION UPDATES 

Chapin School
Dear Neighbors,

We are writing to provide an update regarding the timing of the upcoming work to
 add the additional tower sections of the crane. Our note dated March 23rd

https://www.dropbox.com/s/o976tzvwmlldoqv/Wkend_Dir_13_18_Final.pdf?dl=0
http://www.dropbox.com/s/jp4tvaipvnj2qlh/Wkday_Dir_14_18_Final.pdf?dl=0
https://www.ferry.nyc/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Astoria-Route-Schedule-effective-04-02-2018.pdf


 indicated our hope to begin this two-day operation on Wednesday, March 28th,
 with completion on Thursday, March 29th. The schedule has shifted slightly
 and the work will
now begin on Thursday, March 29th, with the second day
 to complete the added sections tentatively scheduled for Monday, April
 2nd. (Chapin will confirm the second work day shortly in an email update.
 Please know, however, that tower sections will not be added on Friday or over
 the weekend.)

Here again are the logistical points regarding the new tower sections:

While the sections are added, there will not be an extended street closure
 on East 84th, however, flagpersons will halt pedestrian and vehicular
 traffic intermittently on both days;
The unassembled sections will be unloaded inside the work shed area and
 will be assembled on site;
The addition of these sections will occur one time over this two-day period
 and the crane will not be extended further.

As a reminder, too, exterior work hours will be reduced at the end of both this
 Friday and Saturday.

On Friday March 30th, exterior work hours will be 7am - 5pm (instead of
 7am-8pm);
On Saturday, March 31st, exterior work hours will be 9am - 3pm (instead
 of
9am-5pm).

We appreciate your continued patience and engagement as our project moves
 forward.

Respectfully,

The Chapin School

Email: Project@Chapin.edu

Community Contact Phone: 212-606-3225

 

   

mailto:Project@Chapin.edu
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